Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, April 8, 2015

Present      

George McLachrie – President (GM)

David Pel – Treasurer (DP)

Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW) 
Ron Leung – Men’s League Director (RL)

Glenn Richards – Head Pro (GR)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)

David Yang – Club Manager
(DY)

Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)

Mike Hopkins – Membership Dir. (MH) 
Barbara Docherty – Junior Development (BD)

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)

Absent

Mary Flynn – Women’s League Dir. (MF) 
Val Cuthbert – Secretary (VC)
Bev Olson – Social Director (BO)                  


Adoption of agenda

· The Agenda was approved.







 

Adoption of the previous minutes

· The minutes were adopted. 







 

Previous Action Items 

· Renew Glenn’s contract – in progress; this item carried forward (Action: George w/Dave)

New Business
· An employee was dismissed effective April 8, 2015.  

Directors’ & Staff Reports
Head Pro Report 

· Club tournament update:  currently halfway through with high participation level.  
· Participation slightly more than last year.  
· 100% of the club tournament revenue goes to tournament prizes.  
· George requested for a club tournament budget sheet.
· Glenn asked the Board if we want to stop charging members for the tournament?  
· Coaches update for March 2015.
Glenn:  69% of lessons are club members

             78% of lessons are Burnaby residents
          Shelley:  30% of lessons are members

                         29% of lessons are Burnaby residents

               Rae:     0% of lessons are members

                         71% of lessons are Burnaby residents

· Junior development update:  25 kids enrolled, 1 more class remaining in spring session.

· Box Ladder Update:  30 players currently enrolled for singles.

Club Manager 

· AED training completed (6 staff and 15 members participated).  AED to be installed by the washroom and in the bubble.  

· Weather camera project work-in-progress.  Research phase complete.  Going with decentralized system.  Getting quotes from local camera stores.  

· Switch to summer online booking system mainly for statistical tracking purposes.  

· Summer same day online booking has been implemented and ready for use.  Winter and summer members can now book online during the summer season.  David to work out the details on how to accommodate summer same day phone bookings.  

· David suggested same day phone booking opening from 8 am to 9 am.   

· Gigasports implementing data system upgrades for our system.  Waiting for updates.  

· David to talk to staff regarding general rules of conduct.  

· Board voted to proceed with 90 minute booking slots for summer.  

· Summer members:  9 registered and 6 are from Burnaby.  

· League payment of $260 for 4 teams to Tennis BC.  

· Summer Office Hours:  

· Monday 10 am – 6 pm (8 hours)

· Tuesday 4 pm – 8 pm (4 hours)

· Wednesday 4 pm – 8 pm (4 hours)

· Thursday 4 pm – 8 pm (4 hours)

· Friday 4 pm – 8 pm (4 hours)  
Membership 

· It was decided that we will continue to offer no initiation fee to Burnaby residents for next 2015/16 season in order to continue increasing our Burnaby resident memberships and court usage share, which aligns with the City of Burnaby's objectives.
· Court booking maximum for next bubble 2015/16 season

a.       Consider maximums per Monday-Sunday period such as:

1.       advance hours max – how many hours?

2.       Max on 24-hour hour courts or not? 
3.       Look at majority of members’ bookings as well as top volume users to   

          determine appropriate maximums

b.      maximums could be raised if result is unused court time after first few weeks

c.       Gigasports or other software would have to track each member’s hours so members know  

         what they have booked each week

d.      Have Rules Committee take the lead on this

 

· Next bubble season booking slots – 1 hour vs. 90 minutes

a.       Online member survey to determine interest in changing booking slots (or not) before we start to get into the details

VP/Finance

Finance Committee

· See updated Income Statement vs. Budget

·  Club earned $22k in March and $56k YTD

· $6k Interest on maturing $190k term deposit; was actually rolled into new term deposit in bubble fund – will be adjusted at year-end but shown as revenue now

· Going forward in future years, interest should not be part of operating revenue but be retained in bubble fund to build it up faster.

· Tennis BC paid $3k for most recent tournament court rentals.

· Maintenance was lower by $2.5k 

· Overall we had planned to make $10k in March but made $22k

· Updated financial projection for full year…project $58k gross surplus (before depreciation)

· Mold cleaning deferred to early next year, saving $ this year, but will pay for next year

· Less known o/s costs $3k = ending net surplus of $55k

· camera system $3k (could be less)

· After $30k goes to Bubble Fund, leaving $25k+ to add to General Reserve

· Term deposit for $190k matured in March

· Vancity split into 2 separate $98k (incl. maturing interest) terms of 2 & 3 years.

· Ended March with $22k in General Account + $146k in Savings (surplus) Account

· Net cash usage of $10k in March (cash use slowed by higher Guest & Tournament fees)

· Our operating cash should be mostly depleted by end of April. Will transfer $ from Savings account as needed to get us through summer.  

Operations

· Lockers painted.

· Gutters cleaned and need repairs.

· AED to be installed by the washroom and in the bubble.  

· Locks changed for the furnace.

· Furnace belt and pulley replaced.  

· Heat turns off sometimes, program was reset.  

Tournament

· Started planning for tournament, in touch with contacts.  

· Tony asked about the Physio contact.  

· Contacted All Court Racket and String for setting up a booth for stringing and product services.  

· George to call SD for volunteers.

· A letter to BTC members will be sent out for volunteers to help during tournament.  

Treasurer’s Report 

· David has found a bookkeeper replacement.
· Reconciling with Tennis BC’s insurance coverage requirements.  

Junior Development

· SFU team is interested in off hour practice times at BTC - I suggested we may be able to offer 11 pm to 1 am or 6 am to 8 am but transit is a serious issue as there is no service very early or very late and club is difficult to get to at the best of times.  

· SFU team has written to the City of Burnaby for support and sponsorship - the city has been positive but nothing concrete as yet. 

· Suggested a system of notification if 10 pm or 8 am courts were free same day.

· Team is composed of 14 players (7 male 7 female), a few are members or former members of BTC;

· Ideal practice schedule for them is twice a week - 3 courts

· They currently pay $22/hr at People's court - which they pay themselves.  BTC costs $27 an hour so the team stopped coming here.  But they can't afford People's Court rates either - as a result of not being able to afford practice courts, the men's SFU team - which has some of the best former juniors in Canada - failed to qualify for the western conference.   

· Junior HP match play through summer season, preference for an earlier start ie 5 pm to 7 pm on Saturday.  

Social Director 

· New Club Logo.  An email was sent to the membership regarding logo designs.  Six logos were submitted.  They were passed around at the previous meeting.  All the logos to be sent out to the membership for a vote via survey monkey.  Mike to coordinate with David regarding the set of the survey.   
Men’s League
· A1 Team has our first match on Saturday, April 11th against Stanley Park.

· B2 Team first match is on Sunday, April 12th against White Rock.
Director at Large

· Currently working with Jackie on the April newsletter to be issued at the end of the month.  

· Newsletter features:  “Getting to Know your BTC member” featuring Andrew Van Gaans, updates etc.

· Contacted most Board members for information and articles, please submit your information ASAP.  

President’s Report 
· Currently dealing with David Y on a serious staff issue to be resolved April 8th.

· Begun work on this year’s Tax Exemption proposal/submission for the City of Burnaby due April 21st

· Worked with Lawrence and David on a member suspension issue.
· Recruited Bev Olson and Lawrence Kumar to attend the City of Burnaby Volunteer Recognition Evening on Friday April 24th.
· Discussed with Kenny Wong his taking on the Club House Renovation Committee responsibility and co-ordination of and responsibility for the Newsletter.
· Coordinating a meeting with the City maintenance people for Wednesday April 8th at 1:00 p.m. with Graham, Glenn and Antony to discuss issues and their help.
· Working with David and Lawrence et al for the Gigasport Summer booking process and data compilation.
· Making sure we bring BTC Men’s, Women’s and Junior activity to the forefront and knowledge for the members working with Barb, Ron and Mary from time to time.
· AED training completed and installation is underway.
· Have not as yet completed the review of Glenn’s contract but on target for end of month to report to the Board.

· Cordinating with Burnaby the summer schedules and seeing how BTC can be involved to the benefit of BTC…school tournaments (St. Thomas More) Provincial High School Tournament, Parks Board  lessons, programs etc.

· Asked Lawrence to price out the TV etc for the Clubhouse for Board approval by May Board meeting.



Other Agenda Items 

Next Meeting 

· Wednesday, May 13th, 2015
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